[bookmark: _GoBack]SHIREOAKS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of 12th April 2016 held at 7.15pm at Shireoaks Village Hall

Present
Cllr P Blagg (chair)
Cllrs M Wild, G Robinson, I Jones, M Long, S Fielding, B Ayton and clerk S MacDonald

5239.   Open Forum for discussion of any topic raised by residents.
No members of the public attended the meeting.

5240. Apologies for absence
No apologies were received.

5241. Declaration of Interest
Cllr Fielding declared an interest in any planning matters.
Cllr Jones declared an interest in planning application 16/00302/HSE – Rivermead, Shireoaks Road, Shireoaks
Cllr Ayton declared an interest in Friends of Woodlands matters.

5242. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 8th March 2016
The minutes were approved by Cllr Long and seconded by Cllr Robinson as a true record of the last meeting and then signed by Cllr Blagg as chairman.

5243. Matters arising from the previous minutes.
5181. An email had been received confirming that the piece of land near the Sports & Social club did not belong to the canal and river trust. Cllr Fielding will once again enquire at Bassetlaw District Council. ACTION: Cllr Fielding
5218 litter on Shireoaks Common.
	Councillor Robinson reported on his recent inspection of Shireoaks Common leaving the village up to the A57 roundabout. 
	Litter is embedded in hedge bottoms and it is difficult to reach the litter because of overhanging branches which are in urgent need of pruning back. There are mounds of soil, a churned up grass verge, soil left at the side of dyke adjacent the playfield and prunings at the side of the gas unit.
	Councillor Robinson also referred to the litter on Spring Lane and Steetley Lane and the need to tidy the area at the canal bridge on Shireoaks Road. These issues require addressing should the PC enter the Best Kept Village Competition.
It was resolved to prepare an Action Plan for consideration at the next meeting ACTION: Cllr Robinson
It was also resolved to send a letter to the owner of the overhanging trees to see if they could be cut to enable the clean job to be done. ACTION: Clerk
5230 It was reported by Cllr Pressley that the 106 agreement for the cricket ground is being investigated and has been passed to the legal department of Bassetlaw District Council.

5244. Co-option of a new councillor.
It was proposed by Cllr Blagg and seconded by Cllr Wild to co-opt a new member to the Parish Council. It was therefore resolved to accept Rachael Hauxwell as a new councillor. The relevant documents had been filled in and a copy is to be sent to Bassetlaw District Council. ACTION: Clerk

5245.  Planning
A. Correspondence
None was received.

B. Applications
C. 16/00302/HSE – Rivermead, Shireoaks Road, Shireoaks
It was agreed to send a letter of no objection for this planning application. ACTION: Clerk

D. Decision Notices
None were received.


5246. To receive reports/information from County & District Councillors.
Cllr Fielding said that the district council had received numerous complaints about fly tipping that they were looking into.
She also stated that the consultation was coming with regards the proposed Devolution of Bassetlaw District Council and their application for membership of the Sheffield city Region Combined authority. There was concern about this by members. It was felt that as a subsidiary of Sheffield, Bassetlaw would be low on their priority list for things like transport budget etc. Each Parish Council will get a chance to comment on this application in due course.
The park on Monks Way has been repaired by the developer.
The noise from RDS seems to have been quitter in the last 10 days.

5247. Station Car Park Update.
Network rail planned another visit to site but as yet no email report had been received by the clerk as promised by them with their findings. This item is to be removed from the agenda until this report has been received. ACTION: Clerk

5248. Memorial Clock Update
The hour was set forward but not without difficulty as the lock on the clock had yet again been changed without notification. A spare key was left near the clock but no-one at Time assured had let us know. New keys are to be cut and then an email sent to Time Assured to renew the list of contacts to be used at any time they need to come to the clock. ACTION: Clerk

5249. Woodlands – recreation provision in the village.
No-one attended from the Friends of woodland due to illness and so this item is put forward to the next agenda. Cllr Pressley advised that Jon Foster from Bassetlaw District Council was the contact for recreation matters. ACTION: Clerk





5250. Future Projects
a) Clean for Queen – 23.4.16
All was set for this to take place. Posters were in the village and advertised on Facebook. Meeting at 10:00am at the village hall. Cllr Wild would co-ordinate and bring the equipment supplied by Bassetlaw District Council.

b) Lighting of beacon
Queen’s birthday 21.4.16
A practice run will be done by Cllr Blagg to make sure all is Ok. Cllr Fielding will advertise this on Facebook around the village too. ACTION: Cllr Blagg/Cllr Fielding

c) Scouts 100 years 16.12.16
This is a future event.

d) Best Kept Village Competition
It was decided to enter this competition again, the forms will be filled in for the next meeting.  It was also discussed that the tubs in the village will need to be filled in May. These will be ordered from the nursery after discussion on dates with the handyman. These must be fed and watered and weeded too by the handyman to keep them looking good all season. ACTION: Clerk

e) Defibrillator
This is a future event.

f) Fireworks 2016
A date is to be set, in early March, by the fireworks committee to start working on this year’s event. ACTION: Clerk

5251. Council Diary
There were no actions due from the diary.

5252. New Clerk
Mary Welch attended the meeting. It was agreed that she would take over as the new clerk on 1.5.16. Contracts will be sent out before then. ACTION: Clerk

5253. Handyman – contract and minimum wage change.
The minimum wage has been increased to £7.20 and so the handyman wages will be adjusted accordingly. It was discussed as to renewing the contract, which is a 6 month rolling one, as this had now expired. After discussion it was decided to renew and this contract will end on 30.8.16. In the meantime the duties of the handyman are to be reviewed by the members. The list of duties will be sent to members before the next meeting. ACTION: Clerk

5254. Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.3.16
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£5,439.17

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£8,444.92

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£14,774.94

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	handyman wages
	
	1567
	
	402.40

	
	handyman tax
	
	1568
	
	65.60

	
	clerk wages April
	
	1569
	
	264.60

	
	village hall rent
	
	1570
	
	200.00

	
	FOW memorial bench
	1571
	
	50.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	                               982.60 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances in the bank accounts will be:

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£4,456.57

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£8,444.92

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	£13,792.34

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Of which Woodlands balance is
	£5,456.00

	
	
	
	of which Firework balance is
	£641.63

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	£7,694.71


	

5255. Correspondence
A letter had been received from Friends of woodland thanking the Parish Council for their donation of £50 to a memorial bench.
An email had been received from Bassetlaw District Council explaining that the sign on Marina Drive had not been repaired due to lack of funds. They stated that the repair would be scheduled for the new budget in April 2016. As it was already April it was resolved to chase this matter with Bassetlaw District Council. ACTION: Clerk.
An email had been received into the new website by a villager concerned about the speed of traffic around the village these days. It was discussed that a speed survey had been completed some time ago. Unfortunately because the speeds were not over a criteria and no accidents have occurred in the village a speed sign was low on priority.
A letter had been received from Nottinghamshire County Council to confirm that funding had been granted for the new gateway signs for the village. They need some more information to proceed with this matter. ACTION: Clerk
5256. Member’s reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
There was concern about dog poo being left on the Row recently. It was asked if a visit could be organised for the dog warden. ACTION: Clerk
It was stated that the last newsletter had been distributed around the village. It is still to be sorted that the news be placed on the new council’s website. ACTION: Clerk
The street light that was not working at the end of Thorpe Lane has been reported and will be fixed. This was due to the ANPR camera being installed on it.
SWHL has reported that he cannot now mow in front of the dyke as the dyke spoils have not been moved. The grass has now grown on it and this has caused a ridge that the lawnmower cannot reach. This is to be reported again to Notts County Council. ACTION: Clerk

5257. Proposed date of next meeting – Tuesday 10th May 2016

The meeting closed at 9.25pm


Signed……………………………………………………..				Date 10th May, 2016
